SUGARLOAF HOA Newsletter - Fall 2023

Welcome to a new year at Sugarloaf!

Thank you to everyone that made it to the annual potluck at the Community Area on Labor Day
weekend. About 35 people attended, voted on the new Board members and ate a meal of
hamburgers, hot dogs, delicious sides and yummy desserts! Thanks to all who attended and
especially to those that donated food. There was no contest but a special thank you to the
birthday-boy Fidencio “Wolf” and his family for contributing amazing tamales and bringing a
cake to share.

The Board members for 2023-24, as voted in by you, are:

President, John Larson 701-212-6109 mlarsond6@Hotmail.com

Vice-President, Elizabeth Baker 520-404-3536

Secretary, Catherine Burton  918-513-1897 catzilla39@yahoo.com
Treasurer, Laurence Whitlow 928-240-0372 laurence.whitlow@gmail.com
Member-at-large, David Sarricks 657-248-1927 sarricks@hotmail.com

A New Proposal was made by John Larson, to form a committee that will look into writing
amendments to the bylaws that will enable the Board to enforce the bylaws. This committee
was formed from 7 volunteers, 1 alternate, made up of full-time residents. David Sarricks was
nominated to lead the committee; he accepted. Their proposals will be submitted to the Board
before enacting. ’ ‘

On-site mailboxes are still in the planning stage with the paperwork for approval by USPS
having been submitted. Decisions regarding amount of boxes to be installed, cost to residents,
etc. to be determined after approval is received.

Directory News! Contact information for the Sugarloaf directory has been gathered and
compiled. The goal of the directory is to be able to contact neighbors in the event of
emergencies (ie fire, frozen pipes, loose animals, etc). There are future plans to form a phone
tree that will only be used in the event of fire. The directory can be emailed to anyone that
emails their request and will be updated as new information is received. If you want to be
included in the directory, email your contact information to:

Please put HOA in the subject line.

Respectfully Submitted, Cat Burton, Secretary, Sugarloaf HOA



